




The pavilion floor was completed and we added fishing lines to the ceiling to
prevent birds from nesting in the pavilion. Jeff Sweet replaced a GFCI outlet
for power to the pavilion.





Raymond BSA Troop Helping Out Smokey
On Sunday, September 17 2023, members of Raymond Scouts BSA

Troop 101 replaced the Smokey the Bear Fire Danger Sign, located at the
Safety Complex next to the Raymond Fire Department. The sign was an
Eagle Scout Project of Eagle Scout, Michael Fotino of former Troop 111 (now
Troop 101) back in 2005. Current members of Troop 101 that provided clean-
up of the area and assembly of the Sign was completed by the Scouts Evan
( Senior Patrol Leader ) and Trevor Poisson, Aaden Morin, August Gafford,
JD Goss, Keyondre Victor, and Alexander Bosrini. The Scouts were guided
and supervised by Stephan Gafford ( Scoutmaster ), Jim Forrestall, Troop
Committee members Kim Goss, Michele Forrestall, Melissa Poisson, and
parent Jessica Morin. Troop 101 is sponsored by the Raymond Volunteer
Firemen's Association and this project acted as a community service project
for giving thanks for their aid and sponsorship. For those who are interested in
participating in community projects such as this, in addition to Scouts BSA,
reach out to the troop at scoutmaster.t101@gmail.com or find us on
BeAScout.org.

Fire Danger No More: Members of Troop 101 Gathered together holding the
new and old Bear Fire Danger Sign on location. ( Left to Right: Jim Forrestall,
Even Poisson, Trevor Possion, Alexander Bosrini, Keyondre Victor, Aaden
Morin, August Hafford, Stephan Gafford )
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